
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Flood Watch issued on the 5th of April and updated on the 13th of April for the Crowe Valley watershed 

has been CANCELLED, effective immediately.  This cancellation has been issued at 11:00 am, Wednesday, the 

26th of April, 2017. 

 

Water levels and flows have peaked from their spring highs and continue to recede at a steady rate, approaching 

summer levels throughout the watershed.  Although the Crowe River and its tributaries are subsiding, the CVCA advises 

everyone to remain cautious around waterways as strong currents and cold water still pose a serious threat to public 

safety.   

 

In addition, the CVCA would like to confirm the mild winter conditions, coupled with sufficient precipitation during the 

winter and early spring has sufficiently recharged aquifers throughout the watershed.  Therefore, the CVCA has removed 

the Low Water Level One status as the watershed has returned to normal conditions for both surface and groundwater. 

 

CVCA staff will continue to monitor levels and flows daily as per normal operations. If there are any questions 

or concerns CVCA staff can be reached at 613-472-3137.  The CVCA includes portions of the municipalities of 

Trent Hills, Stirling-Rawdon, Marmora and Lake, Havelock-Belmont-Methuen, North Kawartha, Wollaston, 

Limerick, Tudor and Cashel, Faraday and Highlands East. 
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